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Dear Parents 

‘DANCING UNDER THE STARS’ DISCO Thank you, so much, for your understanding regarding the 

postponement of the school disco. From all accounts everyone agreed that the extreme weather  

conditions made it impossible to continue this event. As you can imagine, finding a replacement date 

this time of year, that suits most key stakeholders, has been problematic. It is indeed a very busy time of 

year with Christmas functions, dance and music concerts and family gatherings. Food vendors are fully 

booked up and the dance school DJ is unavailable. In light of these factors it has been decided that the, 

‘Dancing Under the Stars’ Disco will be postponed to early next year, 2016 with the date set at Friday, 

12
th
 February. This community function will serve to show our newest members  - the kindergarten fami-

lies for 2016 – the true St Patrick’s Parramatta hospitality. We will endeavour to negotiate with the dance 

school an opportunity for the children to present their dancing in some way. We will keep you posted! A 

separate note will go out to Year 6 families and families leaving our school, to organize reimbursement 

of tickets, if desired.  May I take this opportunity to sincerely thank all the members of the Parents 

Events Committee, ably supported by Mrs Fardell, who spent many an hour organizing for the disco. 

Thank you to Annette Romanos, Monique Wehbe, Josephine Romanos, Elizabeth Johnson, Jo Harb 

and Maria Gittany. Your generosity is once again very much appreciated. More information about how to 

get on the  2016 St Patrick’s Parents Events Committee, will be available in next week’s newsletter. 

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you! 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Parents, at this time of year it can become very tempting to leave your children at home from school or 

to pick them up early for non essential, non medical reasons. I know that one can’t help but be swept by 

the Christmas spirit and part of this atmosphere is being on holidays. Sometimes children fervently  

plead with you to let them stay at home or to come with you Christmas shopping. They  report that they 

are, “doing nothing at school” or that “all their friends are allowed to stay at home”. This is far from the 

truth! Although some units of work are coming to a conclusion, literacy and numeracy blocks are still 

well in place with students and teachers consolidating some very important skills.  As expressed in  

previous newsletters, attendance at school is a critical life lesson and is essential to school success. It is 

not only about the learning or missing out on learning opportunities, but also about developing an  

attitude that, going to school every day of the school year is an expectation; in fact a government and 

legal requirement. With the move towards increasingly automotive systems all absences and partial  

absences are entered daily or at the point of need, into a student database; FACES. This system is  

becoming so sophisticated that it is very easy for a school or a system to identify vulnerable students – 

students who are absent from school more that 10% of the time. Yes, this seems a very low  

threshold, but the reality is that even such a low percentage equates to a significant number of days ab-

sent. What I would also like to bring to your attention is that any absence which is not substantiated with 

a letter of explanation within 7 days will be marked as ‘Unexplained’. These absences will be  

included on school reports. Once again I thank you for all your cooperation and attention to these  

important issues. 

God bless you and your family  

Bernadette Fabri 



Happy Birthday to the following children who will 
celebrate their birthdays in the following week:  

Louis Takchi, Savannah Chiha, Ethan Xue,  
Keenen Rosauro, Marvin Molina, Bethany Issa,  

Emily-Rose Grech, Dave Cerillo, Kayleigh Figueredo, An Le,  
Nathan Didier Serre, Natalie Draybi, Simone Tanna, Kristiana Stevanja,  
Adrian Stevanja 

The Pope Francis ‘To Do’ List 

 Have forthright and honest debates and 

policies; issues cannot be dealt with once 

and for all, but will need to be "reframed 

and enriched again and again" by everyone 

with plenty of different proposals because 

there is no one way to solve problems. (16, 

60, 185)  

KA Aurora Broadbridge 

KM Daniel Saleh 

1C Jack Gittany 

1S Emily Johnson 

2M Elias Nakhle 

2Y Lacey Bond 

The St Patrick’s award is given to the child who lives 

their life through Faith in Action  

The Honour Award is awarded to the 

child who  demonstrates  

outstanding behaviour shown in the 

Student Charter 

KA Oscar Morgan 

KM Ellen Nikolakopoulos 

1C Jerome Santos 

1S Cedric Guino 

2M Mark Abraham 

2Y Jeremy Moussa 

Consent Forms—Kindy to Year 5 

Consent forms were sent home to children 

in Kindy to Year 5. These forms will stay on 

the children’s files for the period of  

enrolment. Please ensure  all parents  

residing with the child have completed 

both sides of the form and ticked all boxes. 

Please return to your class teacher as soon 

as possible.  

2016 Return to School Dates 

Students Year 1 to Year 6 return to 

school in 2016 on Friday 29th  

January. MAI testing will be over 2 days 

27th and  28th January.  

Kindergarten  will commence on  

Monday 1st February, 2016 

CONGRATULATIONS   

Congratulations is extended to Adriana Saab (Year 6) who has 

been awarded the very prestigious honour of obtaining a  

scholarship at Our Lady of Mercy College, Parramatta.  

Congratulations to Adriana for this wonderful achievement. This 

academic scholarship involved an exam, preparation of portfolio 

and a short listing process. 

 New drop off safety reminders 

It has been brought to our attention 

that the school driveway on Ross 

Street is being used by parents as a 

drop off point for their children. Pulling into this 

driveway poses a danger to all students coming in and 

out of the school. This driveway is out of bounds and 

should not be used by parents. Thank you to the  

parents using the new drop off zone correctly.   



St Patrick’s Christmas Concert 
 

Peace on Earth  
directed by Michael Mangan 

On Wednesday 9th December 2015, St Patrick’s Primary is excited to welcome Michael Mangan to our school.  The talented 

and widely acclaimed musician will be holding workshops with the children throughout the day developing our 2015  

Christmas Concert ‘Peace on Earth’. 

 

Michael will be working with the children until approximately 12.30pm with each year group and whole school to put the  

finishing touches to our concert, ‘Peace on Earth’.   

 

The concert will begin at 1.30pm in the Our Lady of Mercy College Hall and we would like to extend an invitation to our  

Parents to come along and enjoy the afternoon with us.  

 

Date:   Wednesday 9th December  2015 

Venue:   Our Lady of Mercy College Hall 

Clothing: Christmas Mufti 

Please return to your child’s class teacher the permission note along with the $6.00 payment  

Michael will be selling autographed CDs of his ‘Peace on Earth’ concert for $10.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Vincent de Paul  
Christmas Appeal 

Notes went out this week 
requesting your support for 
the Vinnies Christmas  
hamper appeal. As usual we 
have been overwhelmed by 
the generosity of your  
responses. Thank you for 
your support . We hope to 
finalise the hampers by 
Wed 9 December so that 
Vinnies volunteers are able 
to deliver them well before 
Christmas. 

Year 6 2015 Graduation 

On Friday, 4th December, the Year 6 students 

will be graduating. The Graduation Mass will be 

held at St Patrick’s Cathedral at 9.15am and the 

whole school Kindergarten to Year 6 will be  

attending. After the mass Year 6 students will be 

presented with their Graduation certificates and 

the school captains and Miss Fabri will deliver 

their address.  

This will be followed by a morning tea in the hall 

for Year 6 and their special guests. Thank you to 

the Year 5 parents for organising this special 

treat 



 World Youth Day - Help the  

Philippines 

 Just to let you know that raffle tickets 

for the Filippino Appeal will continue 

next week. Prizes will be drawn on  

Monday 7th December.  

Raffle tickets will be sold every morning before school. 

The tickets are 50c each or 3 for $1.00.  

$100 Oatlands Village Fresh Produce $50 City Extra 

3 x $50 Parramatta Leagues Club  2 x VIP Bondi Pizza Voucher 

2 x $50 Parramatta Park Café  $50 Blacktown Workers Club 

$100 Lachlan’s Old Govt House  

2 x $30 Porters Liquor Oatlands 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

2016 Travel Passes 

Changes have been made to the travel 

passes for 2016. If you have never held 

a pass previously or your child is moving 

from year 2 to year 3 in 2016 you are 

required to apply  online. Please send 

your child into the school office to pick 

up a brochure. 



MASS TIMETABLE FOR  
ST PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL  

PARRAMATTA 
 

 Weekend Masses 
 Saturday 8.00am, 6.00pm (Vigil) 
 Sunday 8.00am,  
   9.30am (Family) 
  11.00am (Solemn) 
  6.00pm 
 

 Weekday Masses 
 Monday to Friday 6.45am, 12.30pm 
 Public Holidays 8.00am 
 
 Pastoral Team 

Fr Peter Williams elected Diocesan  
Administrator 

Very Rev Fr Robert Bossini  
Rev Fr John Paul Escarlan 

Rev Fr Steven Hyun 
Rev Deacon Willy Limjap 

Margaret Gale ( Sacramental Coord) 

 
 
 
 
 

sub tuum praesidium 
 

Our VISION is to be a child centred 

faith community within an innovative,  
interactive learning environment. 

 
 

Our MISSION is to – 
 

Live out the Gospel Values in a visibly 
Catholic tradition 

 

Nurture students for Christian  
Leadership 

 

Create a range of learning experiences 
which allow children to progress at their 

own level 
 

Assist our students to develop into  
independent thinkers with a deep sense 

of responsibility and justice 
 

Lead each individual towards reaching 
his/her potential 

 

Generate a sense of community and 
compassion in which all experience  

belonging. 
 

Opportunity for all 

2015 

TERM FOUR – DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Week Eight 

Friday 27th November  Infants Assembly— Kindy  2.15pm 

Week Nine 

Tuesday 1st  December    Footsteps Dance continues 

Friday 4th December   Year 6 Graduation Mass—9.15am  

     Morning Tea to follow Mass 

     (Normal school day for Year 6) 
     No assembly 

Week Ten 

Tuesday 8th December    Footsteps Dance continues 

Wednesday 9th December Peace on Earth Christmas Concert— 
     1.30pm  

Thursday 10th December Swimming Carnival Yr 2—Yr 6 

Friday 11th December   Whole School Farewell Assembly - 

     Year 6  - 2.00pm 

Week Eleven 

Monday 14th December    Footsteps Dance continues 

Tuesday 15th December  Year 6 Fun day at Arcadia 

Wednesday 16th December   Last Day for students for Term 4 

 

2016 

TERM ONE – DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Week One 

Wednesday 27th January MAI Testing days 

Thursday 28th January  MAI Testing days 

Friday 29th January  Students Yr 1—6 return to school  

Week Two 

Monday 1st February   2016 Kindergarten commences 

Straight from the Parent Handbook...  
 

COLLECTING CHILDREN FROM SCHOOL 
Children should be collected promptly after school.  If you expect to be late at any 

time, please telephone the school to avoid your child becoming anxious.   
 

Variations to picking up arrangements: To ensure the safety of all children and to  

assist school staff to be able to effectively monitor children’s movements all parents 

are asked to inform your child’s classroom teacher in writing if another parent will be 

picking your child in the afternoon or if there are changes to the usual pick up routine. 

This will serve to avoid undue distress to children and staff. If any parent is concerned 

about the well being of a friend’s child, who may not have been picked up, please  

inform the school office so that a follow up phone call can be made.  



A NOTE FROM THE SICK BAY… 

We have had a number of children presenting to the sick bay with rather large and swollen  

mosquito bites. Please find below a few facts on how to avoid and reduce the risk around 

mosquito bites.  






